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	This daily update contains important information for community pharmacy teams about the ongoing response to the COVID-19 pandemic.


	In today’s update: Election for new PSNC Regional Representative; updates to SSPs; Bricanyl Injection recall.
 
PSNC East Midlands and South Yorkshire Regional Representative election
 
PSNC will shortly begin formal processes to seek a new East Midlands and South Yorkshire Regional Representative following the resignation of Garry Myers from the Committee today.

Eligible independent contractors from the relevant LPC areas will be invited to express their interest in the role and then, if an election is triggered, to vote to select their new Regional Representative in due course: PSNC will issue a full briefing on this process. 

The new Regional Representative will then hold the position until the end of the current term for all Regional Representatives. 

Garry’s resignation follows 16 years as a PSNC Member and it will trigger a number of processes at PSNC including the selection of a new independent member of the Negotiating Team to join existing independent members Bharat Patel and Gary Warner. 

Further information, including details about the role of Regional Representative, the election process, actions required for those seeking to stand for election and timescales, will be shared with the relevant LPCs and contractors in due course.
In the meantime, any contractors or LPCs in the East Midlands and South Yorkshire region needing assistance should contact PSNC Director of Contractor and LPC Support, James Wood.  
Read more about the election of a new PSNC regional representative for the East Midlands and South Yorkshire

SSP updates

The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) has reviewed the supply situation for the Serious Shortage Protocols (SSPs) that are currently live and provided updates as follows.

SSP05 for Fluoxetine 10mg tablets: the end date has been further extended to Friday 13th August 2021.

SSP007 for Fluoxetine 30mg capsules:  the end date has been further extended to Friday 13th August 2021.

SSP09 for Fluoxetine 40mg capsules: as sufficient stock is now available to meet normal demand, this SSP is still due to expire at 23.59pm on Monday 17th May 2021 (today). 

Read more, including PSNC's top tips for SSP claims

MHRA medicines recall notice

The Medicines and Healthcare Regulatory Agency (MHRA) has issued a class 2 medicines recall for Bricanyl Injection, 0.5 mg/ml solution for injection or infusion. Healthcare professionals are advised to stop supplying the batch listed in the recall notice immediately and to quarantine all remaining stock and return it to the supplier using their approved process. 

AstraZeneca UK Limited is recalling the affected batch as a precautionary measure due to out of specification results for a routinely tested known impurity during stability testing.

Learn more about the recall



Keep up-to-date on COVID-19 with our hub page: psnc.org.uk/coronavirus
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